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August 27, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to continue providing jail services to the Port of Seattle through December 31, 2020.  The interlocal agreement for jail services between King County and the Port of Seattle, expired December 31, 2012.  The agreement states that it is effective January 1, 2013.  The intent of the parties is to treat the provision of services and payment during 2013 under the terms of this new agreement, rather than under any agreements previously in effect.  

The attached interlocal is substantially similar to the 2012-2020 Extension City Interlocal, approved by the Council in Ordinance 17239 on December 16, 2011.  It contains the same improved rate structure, greater predictability of fees, and other refinements provided to the cities in 2012.  For the County, this agreement maintains contracting partnerships that cumulatively help make use of existing jail space, provide a steady stream of revenue, and allow flexibility for managing jail capacity in the future.

This legislation aligns with the King County Strategic Plan Justice and Safety Goal by supporting safe communities and accessible justice systems by ensuring offending individuals are appropriately detained or sanctioned and ensuring a fair and accessible justice system; the Service Excellence Goal by delivering services to our partner at the Port of Seattle that will improve their satisfaction with King County and foster an ethic of working together; and the Financial Stewardship Goal by exercising sound financial management, planning for the long-term sustainability of County services, and providing the public with choices about which services King County delivers.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.This important legislation will help King County residents by supporting safe communities.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Claudia Balducci, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-477-2300.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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